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May 24, 1984

VCC COLLEGE BOARD MEETING

The following topics were dealt with at yesterday's meeting of the College
Board:
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Distance Education Working Grant

1984 CVA/ACCC Conference

Support Services for Disabled Students

Knowledge Network

Donation of two GMC Hydraulic Marine Gears to King Edward Campus by
Cullen Detroit Diesel Allison Limited

Student Assistance

Cooperative Graphic Auto Programming VVI/Ministry of Labour/CEIC
National Tourism Dinner Meeting at VVI

Union Educators' Meeting at VVI

Student Bursaries - KEC

TRAC (Common Core) Comes to KEC

Summer English Language Program Contract with Japan Air Lines
Secondment of J. Karim, a VVI instructor, for six months to Pakistan
Polytechnic

The Chairman had met recently with the Ministry of Education. Two of the

topics raised were the need for more money for instruction, and the need
for resolution of the student aid problems.

The Budget

The Board passed motions respecting:
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Continuing Education tuition fees;
tuition fees at the three campuses;
the total College Expense Plan (the budget);
funding for athletics at the Langara Campus;

policy for the use of College facilities.

The Board passed a motion to approve submission of TFC #247 for English
Canguage Training. The funding requested is $304,101.

Further information on the above topics can be found in the Agenda for the
Board Meeting and the President's Report, Number 80, of 1984 May 23, located
in the KEC library.
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HEALTH SERVICES CLOSED

The Student Health Services is hosting the Annual College and Universities
Health Services Conference tomorrow, Friday, May 25th. As we will be
closed all day, if you need the First Aid Attendant, please call the
Switchboard or Counselling (local 143), who will locate the Attendant

for you.

Pauline Reaburn

POSITION OPENINGS

The Open Learning Institute requires a Director of Financial Services/
Controller. Closing date for applications for this position is May 28th.

V.C.C./V.V.I. requires a Department Head for the Electricity and Industrial
Electronics Department. Closing date for applications is May 31st.

For further details on the above positions, please see bulletin boards.
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WASHINGTON ASSOCIATION OF ENGLISH AS A SECOND LANGUAGE (WAESOL)

The following King Edward Campus instructors gave workshops at a recent
WAESOL conference in Seattle:

J. Benetti D. McGee

B. Gerber V. Sinclair
J. Godfrey A. Stusiak
A. Hinkle B. Watson
K. Macskasy

Their efforts, largely at their own expense, in spreading the word about
activities related to instruction here are very much appreciated. The
feedback that I have had concerning these activities was very very positive.
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ON VACATION

Mr. Sylvester will be away May 24th, 25th and 28th. In his absence
please refer any problems to Shirley Girvan (local 731).
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RESIGNATIONS

We were sad to receive the resignations of three instructors.

Two of them, Mary Selman and Margaret Thompson, have been on Tong
term personal leaves of absence. They served both as instructors
and as coordinators in English Language Training.

The third, Butch French, is a Native Employment Skills Training
instructor who is leaving us to rejoin his family in Alberta.

I would 1ike to express my own personal appreciation to these three
instructors, each of whom, individually has given unstinted service
to the College.

RBCe

INSTRUCTIONAL SKILLS WORKSHOPS

Number Days Dates Times
84-04 Tues./Thurs. June 5, 7, 12, 14, 19, 21 09:00-15:00
84-05 Mon./Wed. June 13, 18, 20, 25, 27, July 4 16:30-19:30
84-06 Tues./Thurs. July 10, .12, 17, 19, 24, 26 09:00-15:00
84-07 Mon. - Fri. Aug 13, 14, 15,165 17 09:00-15:00
84-08 Thursday Aug 16, 23, 30, Sept 6, 13, 20 09:00-15:00
84-09 Mon. - Fri. Sept 24, 25, 26, 27, 28 16:30-21:30

If you are a KEC employee and need to complete the requirements for [.D. 101
or want to sharpen up your instructional skills, sign up by phoning David
Tickner at VVI. Phone 681-8111, Local 382.

This is an appropriate Professional Development Leave activity.
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“This may take a little longer than usual—we get our
k report cards tomorrow."’




THE FOLLOWING LETTER RECEIVED FROM A STUDENT

To the Music Faculty:

I would Tike to thank all the teachers and staff in the
Music Department at V.C.C. for two of the most enjoyable and
challenging years of my 1ife. The education I have received has
already proved to be very rewarding and valuable. I hope the
fine quality of teaching at V.C.C. will not, in future years,
diminish as a result of financial restraints.

I thank you also for the award I received. The donation
will assist me in my future studies at North Texas State University.

Sincerely,
Ernest Ruppenthal

TO ALL FACULTY & STAFF

‘Please advise students that Bursary Applications are now available at
the Counselling Resource Centre. Deadline for these applications is
June 7th.

Financial Aid Office

STUDENT BOOK EXCHANGE

Please advise students who have books on consignment for re-sale, to
contact Security in room 2034 (former Student Association Office). If a
book has been sold, students will receive the amount owing. Unsold books
will be returned. No books or money will be available after 1984 May 31st.

R.N.G.

NEW ARRIVAL

Ajita Sharma (formerly in the Records Dept.)
had a baby boy yesterday (May 23) at 7:00 p.m.
The baby's name is Yashveen.
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KEC FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITIES

Barbara Caufield

Joyce Lydiard
Eileen Herridge

Betty Pletcher

Wayne Wilson

R.M. Watson

Jean Cranstoun

Al Stusiak

Howard Green

Elizabeth Macleod

Peter Littleboy

Sue Ling

CLOSURE OF CAFETERIA

To continue working on the curriculum
(Int. 3) for the Manpower classes

Presenter at "Newthink '84" Conference

Attend Keynote address "Newthink '84"

Attend Canadian Studies Meeting at
Douglas College

Attend CVA/ACCC Conference as VIA
delegate

To take Ed 482

Attend CVA/ACCC Joint Conference
Presentation at ACCC/CVA Conference
Attend conference hosted by the City
of Vancouver regarding Urban Native
Indian Educational concerns

Attend CVA/ACCC Joint Conference

Urban Native Issues Workshop

Receive M. Ed. degree at graduation
ceremony, U.B.C.

May 18-
June 01

May 23-26
May 25
May 25

May 29-31

May 31 and
June 01-05

May 28-31

May 28-
June 01

May 30

May 30
May 30
May 31

M.R.

Because of a special meeting, the Cafeteria will be closed from 7:00 to
10:00 p.m. on Friday, June 1, 1984.

“|f this is gonna take very long, I'll need a

dime for the parking meter.”
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